Newbourne Parish Meeting 
04/07/2016
Minutes
Present 
Lionel Scott - Chairman
Erica Pattinson- Vice Chairman
Kwini Lusher
Michael Frost
Jim Wicks 
Tony Finch 
Charlotte Gammons
David Milbourne 
Sue Pollard
Susan Harvey
Laura Naunton - Clerk

The chair opened the meeting at 7.30pm there was one member of the public present.
No comments from the general public
1. No apologies 
2. Declarations of disclosable pecuniary interest – None 
3.  Update from District councillor
SUFFOLK COUNTY COUNCIL REPORT - JUNE/JULY 2016 
Highways
Suffolk Highways will cut verges adjacent to the A-road and B-road network twice during the grass growing season. The first cut will begin on May 2nd and will take around two weeks to complete. The second cut will begin on 11th July and will take a further two weeks to complete.  The verges on C-roads and unclassified roads will receive a single cut beginning on 6th June and will take around six weeks to complete. 
Waste
Foxhall Waste Recycling is to be open 6 days per wk, including Saturday &amp; Sunday, closed Wednesday. Hours Apr –Sept 9am-5pm (open Thurs, Sat,Sun until 7pm May-August. October-March 9am-4pm. The Suffolk Waste Partnership is warning anyone thinking of dumping waste in the county that new powers came into force last month that allow local authorities to issue Fixed 
Penalty Notices to any person found to have fly-tipped. Any person issued one of the new Fixed Penalty Notices for fly-tipping would then have 14 days to comply by paying £200, which is reduced to £120 if paid within 10 days, although individual local authorities will have the power to fix the level of the penalty at up to £400.  
(Advice is that if you see someone dumping rubbish, please report it to your local council along with any details that might help us to identify and trace those responsible, including the registration of any vehicle involved) 
Parishes have been concerned regarding the lack of information relating to the disbandment of SNTs. I have received a letter, from the constabulary, that apologises for not keeping communities informed of the changes. The new arrangements are for monthly tasking meetings, for Felixstowe and Woodbridge, chaired by Zoe Bolten, (SCDC, asb officer with police admin support), with representation from housing, education, social care, health etc. Local and district councillors are welcome. Meetings are similar to those of the SNTs. I had an informal meeting with PCC, 8/6/16, and told of the frustration of parishes re the non- attendance of police at APMs. He was angry that his promise had not been kept by police and he is looking into. I stressed the importance of communication. 
Rural Transport
 On 11th June Suffolk County Council launched its re-modelled rural transport service across the county. This is part of a major council transformation plan to connect communities with the services they want and need. The new model has moved away from having multiple contractors providing services to having one lead contractor in each area with a single point of contact. SCDC’s contractor is CATs (Coastal Accessible Transport services) The sub- contractor for Coastal is FACTS (Felixstowe Area Community Transport). 
Devolution
A lively debate was held on 30th June at SCC on Devolution. The outcome: 40 councillors voted for, 20 against and three abstentions. At the time of writing the outcome for both Suffolk and Norfolk is uncertain as 4 councils (3 in Norfolk and 1 in Suffolk) voted against. Locality grant remains the same. Speed Watch should be up and running shortly Erica and Sue have now been trained.

4. Minutes of parish council meeting 06/06/2016 – No amendments to be made
5. Car park – CDC have advised that work on the car park should start within the next 4- 6 weeks.
6. Play area – A new sign will be put up on the zip wire to advise users that it travels fast to avoid and future injuries. 
7. Car Boot – Car boot sale planned for the 10am 17th September 2016, Charlotte, Sue and Tony to organise and will update us in the next meeting. 
8. Possible future event – X-mas bazar arranged for the 26th November 9am- 1pm.
9. Playground – We have looked at the playground and norse will be coming to do a quotation regarding getting rid of all the weeds and general up   of the keep of the play area and then hopefully we can set up regular times throughout the year so it doesn’t get over grown again. Will chase up the suppliers of the play equipment to discuss the split wood as it should still be under a warranty as less than 5 years old.
Jim has done an inspection on the playground and has advised that there are lots of weeds growing these need to be removed and bark needs to be replaced. Uneven ground around the equipment. There are splits in the timber. A sign has been ordered to make people aware of the abrupt stop on the zip wire. The parish councillors also think that a fence around the play area would be a good idea to stop dogs fouling in the area. I will arrange some quotes and then we can raise some money and ask for some help from the community enabling budget or the playspace fund.
10. [bookmark: _GoBack]Delegated Planning – Planning was discussed with Susan Harvey and it was decided that Tony Finch would draft a letter that would be sent on behalf of the parish council regarding the issues with the planning committee. 


Next meeting is the 1st August 2016










